St. Luke’s Catholic Primary School

July & August Newsletter
Hello/Goodbye
We welcome back Mrs. Carson who has returned to school from Maternity Leave after the birth of her beautiful daughter Abby.  
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At the end of term we will be sad to say goodbye to Miss Durie who leaves us to go travelling “Down Under”.  We would like to thank her for all her hard work and wish her good luck for the future.
Tattoos

We would ask parents not to allow your child to come into school wearing tattoos.  This is causing problems, particularly in Nursery, where children are drawing on their arms etc to imitate the tattoos.
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Our annual Summer Fayre takes place on Thursday, 

4th July, 2pm – 4pm. We hope all parents will be able to join us and support our major fund raising activity. All the children will have the opportunity to visit the Fayre and chance their luck on the Tombolas, Ladder Games, Lucky Dips and many more fun activities.  We hope the weather is kind to us and we are able to use our outdoor space!
Reception Intake Meeting

We will be holding our intake meeting on Friday, 5th July at 8.45 a.m. for the parents of children who will be joining the Reception class in September 2013.  The meeting will take place in the school hall.

Oliver
[image: image3.wmf]The children in the Junior Department will be taking us back in time with their fabulous musical “Oliver”.  Tickets are on sale at the office at £2 each and performances take place on Tuesday, 9th July at 2.00 p.m. and Wednesday, 
10th July at 6.30 p.m.  Please get your tickets early to avoid disappointment because our popular shows are always a sell out and we don’t like turning people away.

Recycle and Help our School
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On Thursday, 11th July, a company will collect clothing, bedding, curtains, matching shoes, bags, hats, belts, cuddly toys, in any condition from school.  If your child could bring any of these items, in a bin bag, week beginning Monday, 8th July, the company will weigh the bags and will pay money into school.  
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This year we are holding Sports Day on Friday 12th July at 10.00 a.m. for the WHOLE SCHOOL.  The event will take place on the field and we hope many family members will come along and cheer our future Olympians as they run, jump and hop across the track.

Leavers’ Mass
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As we come to the end of another academic year it is time to say thank you and Au Revoir to our Year 6 pupils as they move on to their chosen secondary schools.  We will be celebrating their time at St. Luke’s with a special Leavers’ Mass on Wednesday, 17th July at 10.30 a.m., in St. Luke’s Church.  All parents, friends and families are invited to join us in this very special celebration.

D.I.S.C.O.
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All our Year 6 pupils are invited to a special Disco on Wednesday, 17th July at 7.00 p.m. in the school hall.  This disco is a time for staff and pupils to “boogie on down” and for the staff to say thank you to the children for their many positive contributions to school life at St. Luke’s.

Non Uniform Day

Our next non uniform day will take place on Friday, 19th July when the children will have the opportunity to wear their own clothes for a donation of £1 towards school fund.  As this is a special concession if your child is unable to bring in £1 they must come to school in uniform.
Merit Prize Assembly

[image: image8.wmf]Our final assembly of the Summer Term takes place on Friday, 
19th July at 9.15 a.m.  At this assembly we present prizes to children from each class who have impressed their teacher through hard work, positive attitude, friendliness to others etc.  If your child is selected, the class teacher will inform you and invite you to attend this special assembly.
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School closes for the Summer holidays on Friday, 

19th July at 1.30 p.m. and reopens on Tuesday, 3rd September.
Your Views on St. Luke’s School

From the website you can use the “links” to access Parent View.  This is a Government website that enables parents to give feedback to the school and Ofsted.  Please take the time to register and let us know your views.  The webside address is www.stluke.knowsley.sch.uk
Staffing Structure for September

The teaching staff for September will be as follows:
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Nursery

Mrs. Hayes/Mrs. DeFreitas
Reception

Mrs. Andrews

Y1


Mrs. Winder
Y2


Miss Carson
Y3


Mrs. Jones

Y4


Miss Heneghan
Y5


Mr. Nellis


Y6


Miss Haigh




Mr. Holleron Yr5/Yr6 groups for Maths & English

Birthdays

[image: image11.wmf]We wish the following children who celebrate their special day during July and August, Happy Birthday!

 Jearwin Tuballes, Luke Hollinghurst Thomas, Joshua Capucao, Bobby Sweeney, Daniel Collingwood,  Mollie Halslam, Lauren Pickup, Jericho Tuballes, Evie Appleton, Sunny Glenn, Joshua Lalu, Demi leigh Sloane, Luke Collingwood, Joseph Whitney, Charlotte Collins, Ellie Doherty Seddon, Sean Jastillana, Hannah Palas, Timothy Delany, Joshua Hollinghurst, Sophie McLoughlin, Jodie McBride, Daniel Tyndall, Sebastian Palas, Luke Deary, Caitling O’Neill, Jay Taylor, Ellalouise King, Callum Robinson, Connor Robinson, Phoebe Robinson, Lily Starks, Joe Richards, Bethany Wallace, Jessica Wallace, Jaeden Capacao, Scarlett Mercer, John Paul Dooley, Liam Grant, 
THANK YOU
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As we come to the end of the academic year may I take this opportunity to thank all the parents and friends of St. Luke’s for their support.  The year has had many highlights and it is on these special occasions that I really get a true sense of community spirit working together for the benefit of the children.  Thank you for your continued support.







Mrs. M. P. Clarke






Headteacher
